
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday ~ Thursday 

9:00 a.m. ~ 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. ~ 4:00 p.m. 
 

Friday 

9:00 a.m. ~ 12:00 p.m. 
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First United Church of 

Christ 
248 Harding Way West 

Galion, OH  44833 

 

             CELEBRATE THE LOVE!                      

   CELEBRATE THE JOY!    

 

 

Rev. Darrin Harvey 

 Minister 
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SUNDAY SERVICES 
 

Sunday School 

9:00 a.m.  

Worship Service 

10:00 a.m. 
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  "And no one puts new wine into old wineskins; 

otherwise the new wine will burst the skins and it 

will be spilled out, and the skins will be ruined. But 

new wine must be put into fresh wineskins.” - Luke 

5:37-38  

 

“I Wanna Get Washed Up”  

 

The first words in the 70’s musical “Godspell” that Jesus says on 

stage are “I wanna get washed up.” John the Baptist finds this odd 

as he does in scripture, but even more, the audience expects a much 

more profound thought from the Son of God than this childlike 

entrance. However, the unexpected is the rule when it comes to 

Jesus who enters ministry in a way that even the prophetic John the 

Baptist didn’t see coming.  

 

I admit that sometimes the New Year feels like just another day and 

a continuation of what has been happening. Sometimes we don’t 

feel like change, especially if we are content. Change also takes 

some work. It’s for this reason many times I don’t make resolutions 

because I know that I will not be able to maintain ambitious goals. 

This year feels different for me though - I feel like change. I feel 

like “getting washed up” to start things on the right foot and 

nothing starts the day for me better than a good hot shower.  

 

Baptism symbolizes a new beginning that washes away the old life 

and begins a new one. I like that we baptize infants as it blesses 

their life, their family’s life and integrates them into a community 

of faith. But in being baptized as infants, one of the qualities we 

may lose perspective on is what baptism represents - change. 

Change is possible, friends. If we remembered our baptism, we 

might believe more readily in change.  

 

In 2018, we began to do some things differently in the way we are  

organized and how we operate. This next year will be a test for us 

to see if we have the will to maintain these things, as I believe God 

is calling us to, or do we allow ourselves to naturally ease back into 

what was comfortable. 

I believe that God wants to pour new wine into our souls, but if our  

vessels are old, we won’t be able to hold it and we will burst.  

 

Let’s start the year off on the right foot and get washed up; ready to  

receive the new wine of God and to continue to change into the vessels 

that carry God’s good news to a world that really needs it.  

 

With New Year’s Blessings to you and your family,    

Pastor Darrin  

Another Year Is Dawning  

Another year is dawning, 
Dear Master, let it be, 

In working, or in waiting, 
Another year with Thee. 
Another year of mercies, 

Of faithfulness and grace; 
Another year of gladness 

In the shining of Thy face. 
Another year of progress, 

Another year of praise, 
Another year of proving 

Thy presence all the days. 
Another year of service, 
Of witness of Thy love, 

Another year of training 
For holier work above. 

Another year is dawning, 
Dear Master, let it be 

On earth, or else in heaven 
Another year for Thee. 

--Francis Ridley Havergal (1874) 

 



ANNUAL MEETING 

 

The annual meeting will be held January 20, 

2019 following the 10:00 a.m. worship service. We 

will be voting on our 2019 budget and Officers so 

please plan to attend. A spaghetti dinner 

fundraiser for the youth will be served afterward. 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

HOSPITALIZATIONS  

David Eichhorn, Mary Ann Heitzman & Wilbur Shifley 

 

If you are hospitalized, it is very important that you (or a 

family member) inform the church office. Remember, 

hospitals can no longer provide us with this information. 

Please call 419-468-4380.  

         

 

 

 

     

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE 

All committee chairs, youth groups & choirs 

should submit their 2018 Annual Reports. If you 

have not yet turned those into the church office, 

please do so by January 11, 2019 by 12:00 p.m. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORTS DUE 

2018 Financial Reports, for the Annual Meeting, 

are due into the church office no later than 

January 11, 2019 by 12:00 p.m. 

 

CHURCH CALENDAR 

As the office and spiritual council are putting together the 2019 

church calendar, we encourage you to mark your calendars now. 

Better yet, mark OUR calendar now.  If you or your group is 

planning an event, meal, program, wedding, special service or 

meeting, please share the date on the church central calendar.  

It’s easy to schedule. Just contact the church office. Events on 

the calendar will have priority on the use of our beautiful  

facilities, and scheduling events ahead makes everything flow 

smoother for members, staff and guests. It’s nice when everyone 

knows what we are doing as a church. 

COMMUNITY BREAKFAST UPDATE 

Thank you for your generous contributions to the 

Community Breakfast!!! Remember the breakfast is 

the last Sunday of every month! If you are donating 

breakfast items, please make sure that your  items are at the church 

no later than the Friday before the breakfast. There is a sign up sheet 

for  donated items on the office window. This month we are serving  

scrambled eggs & ham. Last month we served 15 people outside the 

church.  

2019 ENVELOPES 

 

The 2019 Giving Envelopes are here and can be picked up 

 in the Heritage Room.  We will not be mailing them out  

this year so please stop in and get yours.   

Thank you  



 Consistory Highlights 
 

DECEMBER 11, 2018 

Diamond Dinner will be the second Saturday in May. 

Delegates are needed for the Synod. 

A Youth Mission Trip is being planned either for the early 

part of June, or possibly a three-day weekend over 

President’s Day in February. 

VBS will be in July. 

A new phone system and a security system are being 

researched. 

 

Organ Repair 

Payoff 
The Sterrett Fund will contribute 

$48,000.We need to fill the keys 

to get the rest. $49,563  has been  

donated through December 31, 

2018. The balance due on the loan 

is now $72,475. 

 

The colored in keyboard on the right represents the progress 

in paying for our organ repair. Every $500 fills a key, and 

when all keyboards from bass to treble are filled we will be 

“paid off.” Contributions of all sizes are appreciated. If your 

contribution is in honor or memory of someone, indicate that.  

Additional keys have been dedicated in memory/

honor of: 

Frank and Jo Isaacs 

Chalmer & Jane Miller and  

Lloyd & Lucille Harris 

Dan Ritchey 

Rev. Reuben Elliker  

Richard & Gertrude Shifley 

Bing & Jean Bogan 

Anna Mae Morris 

 

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 

We will be collecting for One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) 

during the month of January.  This special mission offering of  

the United Church of Christ involves you in disaster, refu-

gee/immigration and development ministries throughout the 

world.  When a disaster strikes or people are displaced or 

made refugees by violence or extreme poverty, you are part of 

the immediate response and recovery team.  This offering 

helps to provide programs including health care, education, 

agriculture, food sustainability and micro-financing to those 

in need.  Because the UCC partners with Global Ministries 

and their networks, your contributions to One Great Hour of 

Sharing put you in the right place at the right time to help 

provide immediate needs.  Thank you for supporting this  

mission with your generous contribution.  



 

 

 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS 

Please sign the “Flower Chart” 

on the bulletin board outside the 

church office.  

 

RADIO BROADCASTS 

The cost is $70.00 per 

broadcast. Please sign the chart 

posted on the bulletin board 

outside the church office. Listen 

on WBCO 107.5FM on Sunday 

from 9:00am-10:00am. 

 

PRAYER CHAIN 

For prayer requests, please call 

the office at 468-4380. 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOD PANTRY  

Spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, 

canned fruits and dried beans 

are needed. There are containers 

at both entrances to the 

sanctuary. 

 

CARING CORNER 

We continue to have cards to 

sign in the Caring Corner. If 

you know of any member, 

friend or relative who could 

benefit from visits or cards, 

please let the office know! 

Also, please continue to fill  the 

pull tab jar. Little things mean a 

lot so save those tabs for the 

Ronald McDonald House! 

Fairhaven Community 

Volunteer Service Group Newsletter 

December 17, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by President Barb Nigh. 

Devotions were given by Upper Sandusky Emmanuel. 

Roll Call:  Volunteers – 15, Staff – 4 

Minutes stood approved as read and corrected. 

Treasury - $4,894.86 

Gift Shop - $3,728.96 

Bingo Cup - $22.00 

Old Business: 

The Nominating Committee reported that officer positions are filled. 

Rules concerning length of time and frequency a person can serve in an  

officer position will be made available at the next monthly meeting. Barb 

went through the current booklet to confirm who would be serving on which  

committee for 2019.  These will be reflected in the new booklet to be  

distributed at the January meeting. 

New Business: 

Officers for 2019 were installed by Becky King as follows: President – Barb 

Nigh, Vice President – Arlene Main, Secretary – Miriam Shifley, Ass’t  

Secretary – Rhonda Harvey, Co-Treasurers – Jean Pratt and Mary Louise 

Diebler. Dorothy Eckert turned in the bill for the candy she purchased to 

stuff the Christmas stockings she made for the residents and was  

reimbursed.    

Staff: 

Becky King announced that the Giving Tree will be collecting for the  

Wyandot Co. Humane Society for January and February.  Any pet food, toys, 

and paper towels would be appreciated. 

Kara Orians said she has been doing the shopping for the residents’  

Christmas Gifts and thanked the volunteers for the money to be able to do 

this.  She announced that some staffing changes will be implemented after 

the first of the year.  Along with her continuing as the Activities Director she 

will also be the Memory Care Coordinator.  Also, Becky Blocksom, along with 

continuing as the Resident Engagement Coordinator, will also be  

transitioning into the Activities Department. Kara also shared that she has 

not spent the money allotted earlier this year for a Standup Garden as the 

one she was looking at is no longer available.  She is continuing to search for 

the best option. Alissa Clouse passed out the new Wish List as requested at 

the last month meeting.  (The list was tabled until the January meeting so 

everyone could go over it.)  Becky Blocksom closed the meeting with “The 

Way” and prayer. On Thursday, January 3, 2019 the volunteers will meet at 

Fairhaven at 10am to Un-decorate. The regular January meeting will be 

January 21st at 10:30am.  Devotions will be given by Bucyrus St. John’s with 

a potluck held following the meeting.  Pies will be furnished for the residents 

following bingo.  Those who signed up to bring pies are:  Arlene Main, Mary 

Louise Diebler, Jan Young, Lydria Guthrie, and Karen Nance. 

GENESIS FRIENDS 

Genesis Friends will be meeting Monday, January 21st at  

7:30 pm in the lounge.  We generally meet on the third Monday 

of the month, although there are exceptions! Attendance is not 

taken, so you may join us as you are able. Come and enjoy the 

fun and fellowship of our group. 



1st Jacob Biederman 

 Mike Collins 

 Jackson Reid 

3rd Sandra Christman 

5th Nikki Furr 

6th Kevin Cotsmire 

 Samuel Keller 

 Keith Spore 

7th Lynne Goldsmith 

8th Sharon Cole 

11th Lydia Feik 

13th Cody Gledhill 

 Jessica Hammond 

 Sarah McGrady 

14th Mike McGrady 

 Marcy Miller 

 Ruth Ness 

17th Kassidy Stone 

 

12th Dan & RaDenna Burkhart 

18th James & Ruth Anne Deppen 

  

 

19th Bradley Kalb 

 James Sulser 

22nd Tom Cole 

24th Claudia Motter 

 Hailey Young 

26th Kristin Reed 

29th Nathaniel Ruth 

30th RaDenna Burkhart 

 Pam Hayes 

 Darcy Keppler 

 Ava Riggs 

31st Madisson Koschnick 

 Greg Russell 

  

HEARTFELT THANKS   

Dear Church, 

Thank you for making our wedding the best day.  It was 

exactly what we wanted and thank you for making that 

happen. 

Thank you,  

Jeremy & Jordan Fisher 

 

We would like to say a BIG thank you to the young group of 

carolers.  What a nice surprise it was Sunday evening. You 

made our night.  

Thanks again,   

Bill & Mary Zimmerman 

 

Thank you to the cooks, performers and hungry folk who 

made the Advent Dinner a success.  The project fund 

collected almost $700.00. A very Happy New Year to you 

all.  

The Project Committee 

 

To the Mission Committee & First UCC members, 

Thank you so much for your generous donation to Support 

Galion Troops.  Through donations like yours, we were able 

to fill & ship 86 boxes to our deployed troops.  We hope to 

do the same in January.  We know how much the troops 

appreciate the boxes, & it lets them know that they are 

remembered “back home.” 

Thanks again,  

The Support Galion Troops “Family” 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

      

      CLOSED 

 

2 

 

 6:30am Pound Class  

 8:00am WIC 

 11:00am Tai Chi 

 6:30pm Pound Class 

3 

 

       7:00pm Finance 

       7:00pm 12-Step 

4 

 

    8:00am WIC 

       

5 

 

 

6 

   

    9:00am Sunday School 

 10:00am Worship Service 

1:30pm Magnolia Worship 

  

7 

 

    6:30am Pound Class  

       7:00pm 12-Step 

8 

 

       8:00 WIC 

   7:00pm Consistory 

 

 

9 

6:30am Pound Class 

8:00am WIC 

11:00am Tai Chi 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

6:30pm Pound Class 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

10 

 

        7:00pm 12-Step 

11 

 

 

12 

 

 

13 

 

    9:00am Sunday School 

 10:00am Worship Service 

  

14 

 

    6:30am Pound Class  

       7:00pm 12-Step 

 

 

15 

 

 

16 

6:30am Pound Class 

8:00am WIC 

11:00am Tai Chi 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

6:30pm Pound Class 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

17 

 

5:00pm Outreach Meal 

7:00pm 12-Step 

18 

 

     8:00am WIC 

 

 

 

19 

 

 

20 

    9:00am Sunday School 

 10:00am Worship Service 

11:30am Congregational   

Meeting-Youth Spag dinner 

2:00pm Mill Creek Worship      

21 

 

    6:30am Pound Class  

       7:00pm 12-Step 

   7:30pm Genesis Friends 

22 

 

      

 

23 

6:30am Pound Class 

8:00am WIC 

11:00am Tai Chi 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

6:30pm Pound Class  

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

24 

 

        7:00pm 12-Step 

25 

 

      8:00am WIC 

26 

 

 

27 

 

  8:00am Community brkfst 

   9:00am Sunday School 

 10:00am Worship Service 

 

 

28 

 

   6:30am Pound Class  

      7:00pm Mission 

      7:00pm 12-Step 

29 

 

30 

6:30am Pound Class 

8:00am WIC 

11:00am Tai Chi 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

6:30pm Pound Class 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

31 

 

        7:00pm 12-Step 

  

 2019 



 

Week of : January 6th 

 

Sun. Isa. 62:1-5, 10-12 

 Rev. 19:11-16 

 Matt. 1:18-25 

Mon. 1 Kings 19:1-8 

 Eph. 4:1-16 

 John 6: 1-14 

Tues. 1 Kings 19:1-8 

 Eph 4:17-32 

 John 6:15-27 

Wed.  Josh. 3:14-4:7 

 Eph. 5:1-20 

       John 9:1-12, 35-38 

Thu.   Jonah 2:2-9 

 Eph. 6:10-20 

   John 11:17-27, 38-44 

 Fri.: Isa. 49:1-7 

 Rev. 21:22-27 

 Matt. 12:14-21 

Sat. Deut. 8:1-3 

 Col. 1:1-14 

      John 6:30-33, 48-51 

Week of : January 13th 

 

Sun. Ex. 17:1-7 

 Col. 1:15-23 

 John 7:37-52 

Mon. Isa. 45:14-19 

 Col. 1:24-2:7 

 John 8:12-19 

Tues. Jer. 23:1-8 

 Col. 2:8-23 

 John 10:7-17 

Wed. Isa. 55:3-9 

 Col. 3:1-17 

 John 14:6-14 

Thu. Gen. 49:1-2, 8-12 

 Col. 3:18-4:6 

 John 15:1-16 

Fri.    Gen. 1:1-2:3 

          Eph. 1:3-14 

          John 1:29-34 

Sat.   Gen. 2:4-9, 16-25 

          Heb. 1:1-14 

          John 1:1-18 

 

Week of : January 27th 

 

Sun. Gen. 8:6-22 

 Heb. 4:14-5:6 

 John 2:23-3:15 

Mon. Gen. 9:1-17 

 Heb. 5:7-14 

 John 3:16-21 

Tue. Gen. 9:18-29 

 Heb. 6:1-12 

 John 3:22-36 

Wed. Gen. 11:1-9 

 Heb. 6:13-20 

 John 4:1-15 

Thu. Gen. 11:27-        

12:8 

 Heb. 7:1-17 

 John 4:16-26 

Fri. Gen. 12:9-13:1 

 Heb. 7:18-28 

 John 4:27-42 

Sat.  Gen. 13:2-18 

  Gal. 2:1-10 

  Mark 7:31-37 

 

Week of : January 20th 

 

Sun.  Gen. 2:4-9, 

16-25 

 Heb. 1:1-14 

 John 1:1-18 

Mon. Gen. 3:1-24 

 Heb. 2:1-10 

              John 1:19-28 

Tues. Gen. 4:1-16 

 Heb. 2:11-18 

  John 1:(29-34) 35-42 

Wed. Gen. 4:17-26 

 Heb. 3:1-11 

             John 1:43-51 

Thu. Gen. 6:1-8 

 Heb. 3:12-19 

 John 2:1-12 

Fri. Gen. 6:9-22 

 Heb. 4:1-13 

             John 2:13-22 

Sat.       Gen. 7:1-10,     

 17-23 

     Eph. 4:1-16 

     Mark 3:7-19 

January 

  



Christmas 

Poinsettias 

2018 

Poinsettias Are Given In Loving Memory Of: 

Poinsettias Are Given In Loving Memory Of:   
Herb & Carole Brown by Philip & Sundie Brown    
Nancy Cotsmire by Kevin & Beth Cotsmire   
Our grandparents by the Court family   
Mary Court by the Court family   
Mary (Deppen) Court by her brother, James Deppen & sister, Ruth 
(Deppen) Engleson & their families   
Shannon Court by the Court family    
John & Arliene Deppen by the Court family    
John & Arleine Deppen by their families    
Betty M. Durtschi by the Fritz Durtschi family    
Kaylee Eichhorn by Keith & Judy Eichhorn    
LaVern & Nelda Eichhorn by Keith & Judy Eichhorn    
Lowell & Mabel Eichhorn by Dan & Lisa Eichhorn     
Our parents by Ken & Evelyn Feik    
Larry Goldsmith by Lynne Goldsmith    
The Goldsmith family members by Lynne Goldsmith & Sandy Keller   
Doris Green by Ken & Nancy Green    
Bud Heiser by the family    
Robert & Hilda Heiser by the Heiser family    
Fred & Theresa Heitzman by Jim & Nancy Reid    
John Heitzman by Mary Ann & our children    
John Heitzman by Janet Ruth    
Joyce Hollingsworth by Philip & Sundie Brown    
Loved Ones by Tom & Deb Jeffers 

Sunday, February 3rd, our church will be participating with 

other churches in this country in the “Souper Bowl of Caring.” 

On that Sunday, bring your cans of soup and/or money for our 

soup pots that will be in the sanctuary to support our local 

food pantries.  The Mission Committee will match all monies 

donated and send the soup and money to Community Action 

&  Co-operative Services of Galion. Cheer on your favorite 

team and help us fill our pots with soup and cash that day. 

Sounds like a win, win for our local food banks!  

SCHOLARSHIP SOUPS & SWEETS 

The Scholarship Fund Committee will be having a 

fundraiser called “Soups and Sweets for Scholarships.”  It  

will be held before and after the worship service on 

February 17th.  Look for the committee table in the west 

vestibule of the sanctuary. We will be selling many of our 

popular soups and baked goods from prior years, plus 

several new recipes that will be sure to please the palate!  

Our goal is to raise $2500 this year to support our First UCC 

college students. 



Poinsettias Are Given In Loving Memory Of:    
Roger Keller by Sandy Keller    
Arpad & Teresa Kiss by First UCC 
Our parents: Joel & Ethel Sames & Elmo & Genevie Koschnick  
Javon McQueen by the Court family   
Robert Moran by Carol Moran    
Stan & Anna Mae Morris by Philip & Sundie Brown    
Kyle Morrissey by Philip & Sundie Brown   
Charles, Ruth, & Linda Neal & Don Hayes by Chuck & Maureen 
Neal and family; Dan & Pam Hayes; Gary & Brenda Neal and 
family    
Cloyd & Mildred Rhinehart by Dorothy Rhinehart    
Don Rhinehart by Dorothy Rhinehart    
Daniel Ritchey by his children & their families    
Daniel Ritchey by his wife, Ruth Ricker Ritchey    
Susan Ritzhaupt by Dorothy Rhinehart   
Bob Ruth by Janet Ruth    
Raymond & Carolyn Russell by Greg & Karen Russell    
Lucille Schoen by Sue Bloom    
My brother, Randy See, & loved ones by Heidi, Gary, Parker & Katy 
Repp     
Our son, Randy by Gary & Martha See    
Mindy M. Sheriff by the Fritz Durtschi family    
Anne Marie Shifley by her parents, Lee Anne & Terry & brother, 
Hal    
Anne Marie Shifley by her grandmothers, all her aunts, uncles & 
cousins    
Joyce Spore by Gail A. Spore    
John & Helen Stuit by Keith & Judy Eichhorn    
Loved Ones by Ruth Swick    
Harry Thompson by Barbara Thompson    
Richard Wiggins by Dorothy Wiggins    
Chet & Alice Zimmerman by their family    
Harold & Thelma Zimmerman by  their family 

Poinsettias Are Given In Honor Of:   
My family & friends by Chris Coe   
Our parents, children & grandchildren by Kevin & Beth Cotsmire   
Our sweet granddaughters: Louiza Bea & Annabelle Mae Deppen by  
Grandpa James & Grandma Ruth Anne Deppen    
Our children & grandchildren by Dan & Lisa Eichhorn    
My great granddaughter, Willa Gingerich by Ruth Essex     
Our family by Darrin & Wendy Harvey    
Our children & grandchildren by Jim & Ellie Heiser    
Our family: Travis, Kerri, Caleb, Caitlin, Tyler, Janelle, Marissa,  
Madisson, & Mathis Koschnick by Jack & Barb Koschnick    
Our family by Dale & Carol Miller    
Dorothy Rhinehart by David & Jo Bosh    
Our children & grandchildren by  Gary & Martha See    
My nieces & nephews by Miriam Shifley   
Parents & grandparents; Jim & Erma Smith by Gary & Brenda Neal & 
family 
 

Poinsettias Are Given To The Glory Of God  By: 

Genesis Friends Circle    
Marlene McDaniels    
John & Marcy Miller, celebrating the birth of the Christ child 
 
 

Thank you to all those who purchased Christmas poinsettias for the  
sanctuary.  Thank you to those who designated their poinsettia to be 
taken to a member on our Care List.   

Poinsettia donations are listed in alphabetical order by the last name of 
the person the donation is given for. If a name is not specified, the 
donation is listed by the donor’s last name. 



January 20, 2019 

Congregational Meeting 

after Worship 

 
 

Departing Consistory Members: 

Tom Jeffers (Elder)  Greg Russell (Trustee) 

           Megan Brown & Alan Mularski  (Deacons)  

 

Returning Consistory Members: 

Elders:  Nancy Green, Sandy Powell & Bill Shifley 

Trustees:  Alan Forry, Kevin Cotsmire & Larry Ness 

Deacons:  Rose Crago–Roach, Angie Brocwell, Todd Rudolph & 

Carole Schreck 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Ministry at Magnolia & Mill Creek  

Jan. 6th – Worship at 1:30pm at Magnolia 

Jan. 20th -Worship at 2:00pm at Mill Creek  

           


